
 

 

Dear Friends  

Following my message in the Wesley Place Messenger in February I received an email inviting me 
to join a rota for providing articles for the Messenger. My immediate reaction was, 

What? Not another rota! 

I remember a former minister asking me why Wesley Place has so many rotas. I answered that it 
was the routinisation of charisma, and he nodded. I love the term ‘routinisation of charisma’. It 
is totally obscure for those not familiar with it, but full of meaning for those who are. Routinisation 
of charisma (I love saying it!) is is a technical term which describes a practice that originated for 
a good reason but over time people forget why it was there in the first place. The practice con-
tinues as tradition, but no longer fulfils its original purpose. Here is an example: 

When Beryl and I first arrived at Wesley Place in 1977 a steward would ring people during the 
week and invite them to take the collection the following Sunday. Their names would be printed 
in the pew leaflet and announced from the pulpit. Beryl and I were asked to take the collection 
three weeks after we arrived. This practice was a way of helping the large congregation (of three 
hundred) to get to know each other. Over time the task of the steward became more time con-
suming as more and more people dropped the 
practice of attending church every Sunday. To 
save the time of the steward a rota was pro-
duced, and people were asked to swap with an-
other person on the rota if they were not avail-
able. I remember that once I was down to take 
the collection when I was taking the service! 
After time, people would swap but not tell the 
steward, so that the names on the pew leaflet 
did not necessarily correspond with the people 
actually taking the collection. Eventually the 
names disappeared from the pew leaflet be-
cause there was no point in it. The practice 
continues but fails to serve its original purpose. 
That is the routinisation of charisma. 

This leads me on to asking, What is the Messen-
ger for? Is it just something we do, or does it 
have a purpose? Is the Messenger there to edu-
cate, inform, entertain the reader, or encour-
age them to come to church, or to help them 
become better Christians. Or is it all of them? 

I would like to see spontaneity driving articles. 
There are things happening in the church which 
I know little about. I would like to know more 
about what is going on and how our various 
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groups are doing. Information seems to come via the grapevine, but I am not really tuned into the 
Wesley Place grapevine. I get information sometimes from various people, including members of 
other churches. If your group is going well, facing challenges or would like new members, please 
tell us about them. Articles do not have to be long; it should be possible to have more than one 
article a week. Then the Messenger could become a living thing, owned by the members. 

Sometimes I get the idea that people think that everything needs to be organised from above. 
Why? The Messenger could become a magazine owned by the members. 

Michael Guy, dunnockm@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEDNESDAY MORNINGS @WESLEY PLACE 
Please join us between 11am and 1pm on 
Wednesday morning for tea, coffee and 
fellowship.   There will be a short informal 
service at 11.30am led by Lesley Peake. All 
are welcome. Looking forward to seeing 
you! Please note there is access via the 
side door to the church for quiet prayer 
and reflection. 

GENERAL CHURCH MEETING 
This is planned to take place as part of our 
Morning Worship on Sunday 5th May at 
10.30am. It is our opportunity to appoint the 
representatives to the church council, the 
stewards and hear a financial statement 
from the treasurer. 
The minutes of the 2023 meeting and the 
recent church council report from the 
enabling team are on the notice board. 
The Wesley Place TCC Report and Network 
Report will also be discussed at the General 
Church Meeting so our response and ways 
forward can be agreed, Copies of the reports 
are available to read or can be requested by 
email. 

Alsager Foodbank 
As with many other Foodbanks in the 
surrounding areas we are seeing more 
people referred to us than in other years. 
Also donations are down, due to everyone 
feeling the pinch. If any of you can manage 
to donate any of the items below we would 
be so grateful. Our collection points are at 
Alsager Asda, Sainsbury’s Spar, The Meeting 
Place Coffee Shop, Cedars Medical Centre. 
There is also a collection cage by our side 
entrance. 
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                         Prayers from the Prayer Group this week:                         

 
I will give you the treasures of darkness and riches hidden in secret places, so that you may 
know that it is I, the Lord, the God of Israel, who call you by your name… Isaiah 45:3 

Thankfulness and gratefulness to God for…. 

…..for the sunshine on the first day of May and being able to put the washing out at last …. 

….for the Bible Fellowship group meeting for the first time after Easter and enjoying the 
company and Bible discussions with fellow church friends…. 

…for the Springlike weather and seeing the hedges, trees and flowers beginning to emerge in 
all their fresh colours…. 

…..for the WP Zoom Prayer Group where we can share time and fellowship together… 

…..for a recent trip to Yorkshire to visit family and the train journey there….lots of platform 
changes, some points delays and travelling through the beautiful and sometimes flooded 
countryside….thanks to the railway company in helping us to get there eventually…. 

…. for visit from eldest daughter and eldest grandchild last Friday who also travelled to Alsager 
by train….for recent holiday with old friends for Richard…. 

…..for ‘surviving’ the recent thunderstorms in the Southampton area….for a recent ‘Song of 
Praise’ service at local Methodist Church where a personal favourite hymn was chosen by 
someone else: ‘Hush was the evening hymn…’ …..the joy of being able to sing this hymn 
again….. 

….for the blessing of friends and family and the privilege of being invited to a wedding and 
being part of the family celebrations …. 

….for the local wildlife and seeing a fox on the embankment….watching a bird carefully pecking 
out the fat from of a coconut feeder…. 

….for the beautiful plants and flowers now growing around an old tree stump… 

…..for what’s to come and new beginnings…. 

….for Bronwen and Gordon who are celebrating their 27th Wedding Anniversary on 7th May…. 

…for our Adventurers leaders who support our young people on Sundays and the lovely way the 
children were able to join in the Lord’s Prayer at last Sunday’s service…. 

Prayers for…. 

…Bronwen and Gordon who both currently have serious health conditions, may they both feel 
supported by their medical teams, and their family and friends…. 

…..continued prayers for Margaret’s daughter Emma who is still waiting for her next treatment 
appointment to be confirmed….time is running out as it needs to take place before it is too 
late… 

….for Ruth Hilton and all the family as they continue to grieve the loss of her mum Joyce…. 

….for the General Church meeting this Sunday at Wesley Place….all those involved in church 
council in their various roles, our church stewards and all those that help to move our mission 
forward ‘behind the scenes’…. 

…..for all ministers entering the Stationing and Invitation process in our Circuit at this time… 

All these prayers in Jesus’ name. 

Amen        



 

 

 

 


